
CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE

Dear Member,

We write to advise you that Mark Pawley will step down as the 
General Manager (GM) of the Club with effect from 1st January 
2023, and ahead of his retirement later in the year, will stay on to 
assist with various projects in an advisory capacity.

Mark joined the Club on 1st November 1997 at a difficult time,
and his strong management has been instrumental in guiding
the Club for the past 25 years to bring it to the present position as 
one of the best, if not the best, sports and social Club in Asia.
His relationship skills are well known and he has a huge wealth of 
information about members of the Club stretching back over so 
many years. 

As his replacement, we are pleased to advise you that Randal 
Linhart, currently the Deputy GM and Director of F&B, will be 
appointed as the new GM with effect from 1st January 2023.

Randal joined the Club on 17th February 2020 and since that time 
has transformed the F&B offering, as well as recently expanding
his responsibilities as the Deputy GM.

We are sure that under Randal, the Club will continue to move 
forwards into the next stage of development.

Please join us in thanking Mark for his dedicated service over the 
past 25 years, and welcoming Randal as the next GM.

Nick Hunsworth
President
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Michael J Wood
Chairman


